
 

 

PENN TOWNSHIP 

MINUTES 

July 20, 2010 
 

 
 The Penn Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on Tuesday,  
July 20, 2010 at the Municipal Building, 228 Clifford Road, Selinsgrove, Snyder County, 
Pennsylvania. Chairman William Moyer called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. Supervisors 
present: William Moyer, Fred Ulrich, Brian Wentzel. Others present: Secretary/Treasurer Robin 
Bieber. Members of the Public: Michael Piecuch, Snyder County District Attorney. 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 The minutes of the July 6, 2010 meeting were approved as presented upon motion by 
Brian Wentzel, seconded by Fred Ulrich, and unanimously approved. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

  Michael Piecuch introduced himself as the new Snyder County District Attorney and a 
Penn Township resident.  
 
PERSONS PRESENT TO BE HEARD 

 No Persons Present to be Heard at this time.  
 
REPORTS 

 Roadmaster Brian Wentzel provided a written report on the roadcrew's activity for the 
previous two weeks. Mr. Wentzel also attended an asphalt maintenance meeting and a Safe 
Kids to School meeting. He also gave a brief report on behalf of DH&L Fire Company. Jason 
Kauffman has been appointed by DCNR as the Forest Fire Warden for this area. After 
discussion, motion was made by Brian Wentzel, seconded by Fred Ulrich and unanimously 
approved, prices will be gathered for a new 'steam gennie'.   
 Tom Snyder, Zoning Officer, provided a written report including 51 zoning permits y-t-d.
 Robin Bieber, Township Secretary, had nothing to report. 
 Emergency Management Coordinator Fred Ulrich reported that DCNR has accepted the 
final submittals for the grant; the check should arrive in 6-8 weeks. The sewer pump station to 
be donated by ASP will not work for what is needed; cost of new tank is $5000.00. Mr. Ulrich 
also reported on a few minor problems during the recent storms. 
 Chairman William Moyer had nothing to report.  
 

OLD BUSINESS 

 Discussion was held on the proposed storage building. It was noted that the excavation 
will be included on the bid with the concrete walls. The plans for the building will be plotted 
onto existing survey documents by Larson Design Group and submitted as a Land Development 
plan upon motion by Fred Ulrich, seconded by Brian Wentzel and unanimously approved. It was 
noted that the Land Development plan will need to be reviewed by Snyder County Planning 
Commission as well as the Penn Township Planning Commission. 
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NEW BUSINESS 

 No New Business was heard at this time.  
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
  
PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS PAYABLE AND PAYROLL 
 Upon motion of Fred Ulrich, seconded by Brian Wentzel, and unanimously approved, the 
accounts payable and payroll were approved as presented.  

 
ADJOURNMENT 

 Motion to adjourn was made by Fred Ulrich, seconded by Brian Wentzel, and 
unanimously approved. No further business to discuss, the July 20, 2010 meeting adjourned at 
7:20PM. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Robin Bieber, 
Township Secretary  


